
July 1 Newsletter

Town Hall Reopening:
Town Hall will reopen to the public on July 1st with the following 
precautions.

 We would prefer that masks be worn.
 We will not approach the counter unless needed.  If you are

making a payment by check, please place in the box 
provided at the counter payment window.  

 Credit Card Payments will no longer be taken over   
the phone.

 We would prefer that cash not be used unless absolutely 
necessary.

 If the sneeze guard is installed please stay in that area.
 Try to maintain a distance if another customer is in the 

lobby area although we know that may not be possible.  
Stay outside if necessary.

Fireworks:
Town Ordinance 2020-4, Revised Fire Works Ordinance, establishes the
following schedule for permitted use of fireworks:

 June 29, 30 and July 1, 2, 3, 5, 6, 7, 8, 9  - between 5:00 PM and 
11:00  PM.

 July 4 – 10:00 am until Midnight.
Penalties will be assessed under Town Code and are as follows: 

First Offense $25.00
Second Offense $50.00
Third Offense $100.00

  All offenses after $200.00
Each offense is considered a separate and additional offense 
even if in the same day.

Please call County Dispatch at 260-356-8316  for officer assistance if 
you need to report use of fireworks outside of the listed times.

INDOT Paving Project:
Scheduled to start on August 3rd, a major construction project which 
will impact the Town of Warren and Warren area is as follows:

SR 5 From just North of Dollar General south to the bridge.
SR 218 From the traffic light east to SR 3.

The patching preparation was to have been completed the week of 
June 29th.  The project includes milling and paving so will result in 
interruption of traffic.  Please try to avoid these areas if possible.  Signs
will be posted as the work proceeds.

Thanks to everyone on the Salamonie Festival Committee for all their hard 
work in planning for 

this year’s Salamonie Summer Festival.  Although the Festival is cancelled, 
the committee has 

continued working to arrange activities throughout the rest of the summer.  
Fireworks have been rescheduled for August 29th along with other events on 
that day.  Check the Warren Weekly and the Town of Warren and Salamonie 
Summer Festival Facebook pages for other scheduled activities.



In addition, Last Friday of the Month concerts at the Riverside Park (next to 
the Post Office), kicked off in June so mark your July Calendar for Friday, July 
31st for the next offering…… Open air seating so it’s a great experience.

Office/Utilities closed on Friday, July 3rd. 


